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February 20, 2013

Tony Kester, Director
Office of the Lieutenant Governor
Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Director Kester:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Advisory Council for the Alzheimer's 
Resource Coordination Center. The South Carolina Home Care & Hospice 
Association is pleased to support this effort. We would like to submit the 
nomination of Ms. Leigh Nunn for your consideration. Ms. Nunn serves as a 
member of Board of Directors. She is a registered nurse and has worked in a 
number of capacities in home care and hospice. She currently serves as a regional 
administrator with Medical Services of America for South Carolina and Georgia. A 
copy of her resume is enclosed. Please feel free to contact me directly at
timrogers@homeandhospicecare.org if I can provide any additional information or 
assistance.

Sincerely,

Timothy R. Rogers, CEO
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